

PARISH of LARKHILL WHITEHALL & SANTRY

Parish Newsletter 18th February 2024



Chapel of Blessed Margaret Ball Oak Park Avenue, Santry, Dublin 9

Month's Mind

9th Anniversary

Special Intention

Anniversary



CHURCH OF THE HOLY CHILD

MASSES

Monday to Friday: 9:15am Saturday: 7:00pm Bank Holidays: 10:00am **Sunday** at 10:30am & 12:30 pm

All Masses are broadcast daily by webcam

CONFESSIONS

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is celebrated after the 7pm Saturday Mass or on request.

CHURCH OPENING TIMES

Mon to Fri: 08:45am - 12:00pm **Saturday**: 6:30pm until after Mass Sunday: 10:00am until after 12:30pm Mass

BAPTISM

The Sacrament of Baptism is normally celebrated on Saturdays at 12pm. This can be arranged by appointment with the Parish Office at least one month in advance of the Baptism.

CHAPEL OF BLESSED MARGARET BALL

MASSES

Wednesday: 10:00am Sunday: 10:00am

BAPTISM

The Sacrament of Baptism is normally celebrated on Saturdays at 12pm. This can be arranged by appointment with the Parish Office at least one month in advance of the Baptism.

RCN: 20016166

MASS INTENTIONS

(FROM SATURDAY 17TH FEBRUARY TO SUNDAY 25TH FEBRUARY 2024)

(,
Saturday 7pm	Terry Delahunt	1st Anniversary
	Dolores Keenan	2 nd Anniversary
	Rose Doyle	Anniversary
Sunday 10:30am	June Comiskey	Birthday Remembrance
	Phyllis & Denis Spierin	Anniversaries
	Gerry Higgins	Anniversary
M	ary Waldron, Catherine Higgins &	
	Lily Murray Dunne	Anniversaries
	Niall & Dick McCann	Anniversaries

Felix Finlay Birthday Remembrance P. C. Kurian 27th Anniversary John Wisley Anniversary James Kavanagh Anniversary Monday 9.15am Milly O'Byrne 24th Anniversary Tuesday 9.15am Josie McDonald Anniversary

Gerard McCarthy

Wednesday 9.15am Mary O'Toole 6th Anniversary Available for Intention Thursday 9.15am Friday 9.15am Available for Intention Saturday 7pm Josephine Berry 25th Anniversary Kitty & Pauric Murphy Anniversaries Brian Clarke Anniversary Sunday 10.30am Imelda Kerr 1st Anniversary Sunday 12.30pm Jimmy Waldron Month's Mind Joseph Kelly 1st Anniversary Myles Byrne 1st Anniversary

> James Domican Neighbours, Friends & Parishioners who Sympathised with the family of the Late

Felix Finley

CHAPEL OF BLESSED MARGARET BALL

Sean Connolly Sun 18th Feb 10am 2nd Anniversary Deirdre McCormack Anniversary Noelle Fortune Anniversary

Charles Barnwall

Available for Intention

Wed 21st Jan 10am Sun 25th Feb 10am

Sunday 12.30pm

We remember in prayer our friends and loved ones who have recently died in the

peace of Christ:

Stephanie Dignam Joan Harold

Brendan McGrath Claire Farrell

May they rest in peace and rise in glory

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK

"We must trust in the mighty power of God's mercy. We are all sinners, but His grace transforms us and makes us new."

Pope Benedict XVI

"Then I turned my face to the Lord God, seeking him by prayer and pleas for mercy with fasting and sackcloth and ashes." (Daniel 9:3)



CONTACT INFORMATION

Parish Priests: Fr Robert Smyth / Fr Dominic Kwikiriza

Fr Tom Kearney / Fr John Jones / Fr Martin Harte

Email: whitehall@dublindiocese.ie

Parish Office Tel: 01 8375274 Mon - Fri 9am to 1pm Parish Website: http://www.whitehall.dublindiocese.ie

PARISH & DIOCESAN NOTICES

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament will take place during Lent, beginning on Ash Wednesday. This will take place from 9.45am to 11.45am in the Oratory. If anyone would like to volunteer to take part, please contact the office.

EVENING LENTEN MASS BEAUMONT

There will be an evening Mass at 7.30pm Monday to Friday during Lent in Church of the Nativity of Our Lord,

Beaumont. This additional Mass to the usual schedule will begin this week on Ash Wednesday the 14th February. All are welcome.

ACCORD COLLECTION

The ANNUAL COLLECTION for ACCORD Dublin, the diocesan Agency for Marriage and the Family, will be made at all Masses this weekend. This collection will replace the usual Share collection which is the 2nd collection. Thank you for your generosity.

UNCLAIMED PRIZE

We have an unclaimed prize from our Christmas Raffle, the winning ticket is pink ticket 754.

If this prize is not claimed by the end of February, it will be included our next prize draw.

FUNERAL TEAM

The Funeral Team are looking for new members. Anyone who is interested in volunteering should contact the office.

ST VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY

If you or your family need assistance, our Parish Conference of the Society of St Vincent de Paul is here to help. Contact the East Region helpline: 01-8550022

PARISH CENTRE CLASSES

Weekly Pilates classes are on each Wednesday morning at 9.15am, contact Nora on 085 7768817 or on pilateswithnora@gmail.com for more information.

Also, Chair Pilates continue on Thursday mornings at 11am, contact Anne-Marie on 087 2361517 for more details.

PRAYER VIGIL IN DONNEYCARNEY

A Prayer Vigil remembering two years of the full-scale war in Ukraine will take place on Friday, February 23, at 7pm in Our Lady of Consolation Church in Donnycarney. The Apostolic Nuncio will be in attendance, as will be the Ukrainian Ambassador.

An evening of prayer, remembering and mourning.

CASA CHARITY COLLECTION

Caring and Sharing Association CASA will hold charity collections at Whitehall Church on the weekend of the 24th and 25th February 2024.

CASA charity bags will be distributed on the 17th and 18th February and collected, before Masses, on the 24th and 25th February.

The list of what can be donated will can be seen on the parish noticeboard.

DIOCESAN DIARY 2024

The 2024 Diocesan Diary has been posted to the diocesan website at https://dublindiocese.ie/diocesan-diary-2024/

Lotto results for the 13th February 2024.

Winning Numbers Draw 1:

20 16 21 Winning Numbers Draw 2:

17 7



No Jackpot Winner

Four €25 Consolation Prize Winners for:

B. Roe M. Gill P. Carrick C. Heffernan

Next Week's Jackpots: 1st €15,000 2nd €2,000

Results available on Parish Website.

Thanks for your support.

There is availability in the Parish Centre for new classes or meetings. If anyone is interested in renting a room, on a regular or once off basis, please contact the office for more details.

If you would like to submit something for inclusion in the newsletter, please contact the Parish Office.





Inspired by Pope Francis encyclical letter "Laudato Si – On

Care for Our Common Home", a new parishioner initiative has begun with the formation of a 'Care for Creation' group. Our objectives are to raise awareness in our parish communities of the challenges posed by the environmental crises and to take up our responsibilities as Christians to act to counter these. Recently we planted some bulbs and flowers to begin the process of restoring biodiversity back to our parish grounds. Now as Lent approaches, we want to encourage everyone to do something practical to show we care for our common home by (for example):

Reducing our use of plastics Using the car less and walking or cycling more...

If you would like to join us in this new venture, please contact Marian on 087 2031741 for more information.